Red Hill Community Unit School District No. 10

Lawrence and Crawford Counties, Illinois 1250 Judy Avenue, Bridgeport, IL 62417

Phone: (618) 945-2061 Fax: (618) 945-7607 Mr. Jakie V. Walker - Superintendent

November 13, 2020

Dear Families and Staff:

I first want to thank you for your patience and understanding in navigating the new challenges and inconveniences this year. Unfortunately, Lawrence County has seen a rapid rise of COVID-19 cases that are impacting the Red Hill CUSD #10 students and staff. Therefore, we are making an extremely difficult decision to revert all students to remote learning.

In order for our staff to prepare for full remote learning, the district will have a Remote Learning Planning day on Monday, November 16, 2020. Students will not have any remote learning assignments scheduled for Monday, November 16, 2020. Students will begin remote learning instruction on Tuesday, November 17, 2020. The current plan is for students to return to in-person instruction on Monday, November 30, 2020. Further information on remote learning expectations and parent information will be sent out in the coming days through the district website and social media accounts.

The district will provide breakfast and lunch daily through the remote learning closure. Breakfast items will be provided with the lunch pick-up and drop-off program. More information will be coming out about how to access our food service program in the coming days.

As always, everyone should monitor their health and stay at home if they develop symptoms. Sick persons should contact their health care provider to determine if testing is needed. Anyone who develops severe symptoms should seek medical care immediately. If your child has had close contact with a known case of COVID-19, keep the child at home and notify your primary healthcare provider, school, daycare, and your local health department.

We are committed to providing your child and our staff with a safe and healthy environment. Thank you for your understanding and ongoing cooperation with our COVID prevention policies and procedures as we work to help protect your children, your families, and our staff and their families. For any questions or concerns, please contact us at 618-945-2061 or the Lawrence County Health Department COVID-19 after-hours hotline at 812-213-0199.

Sincerely,

Jakie V. Walker

Jakie V. Walker

Red Hill Superintendent